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Sorry no copy for March – just too busy.

Please find the results  from the recent State titles attached with this newsletter.
Report from the Dover Regatta
Nine Sabres attended the Dover Regatta for a weekends sailing and socialising.

The winds were mainly light and patchy which made for tricky racing. The mark behind the island made for interesting decisions about which way to go .

It was mostly favoured to avoid the lee side although sometimes sailors did well by trying the alternative path.
Great live music on the Saturday evening where some from Lindisfarne  had plenty of QLDs made for some sore heads on Sunday morning.

Overall a great regatta with good racing between Sabres as well as the other dinghies in the yardstick racing.

Thanks to all the people at Dover for making the weekend a memorable one.
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                                                  Steb Fisher Photos.
The following 7 pics are of Tassie competitors competing at Safety Beach Nationals.

All photography by Steb Fisher Photos. 
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James working hard upwind
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Finn with eyes peeled to weather.
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Andrew leaning back on a nice fast reach.
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Caitlyn concentrating as she is about to gybe .
[image: image6.jpg]



Eric blasting into the Port Phillip slop.
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Pip as always with a big grin.
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Matt punching over a wave with a bit much heel on.

Boats changing hands and a welcome to new Sabre sailors.

“Tenacity” has been purchased by Matt Pearce from Lindisfarne. Matt has been a very competitive Heron sailor so watch out for some good performances here.

“Rocket Man” has been sold to a young sailor named Huon Gendall. Huon has done plenty of dinghy sailing so look out for some surprises.
New boats being built.
· Sally Cooper is having a new boat built by the Claremont College Boat Building class.

· Rowan Clark has managed to get his Pop Des Clark to build him a boat over winter.
· Bill Gregory is hunting out some nice plywood to build a masterpiece.

· Up north Anton Bezemer  has two boats under construction as a school project.

I looked over some old stuff I had written and have republished this in modified form as it still seems relevant.
Getting more speed on a reach

The following applies on a reach in moderate wind ie when the boat occasionally planes or surfs but also spends time at displacing speed ie going slow.

The insight came about from watching Jeremy Fish. I’d rounded top mark with a handy 15 length lead.

I did the usual foot and cunningham off and board up 1/2.  I realised Jeremy was catching me fast. What was he doing differently? He is 12 kg lighter so I felt it might just be his weight advantage. I was getting the occasional plane and nice speed in the gusts but Jeremy just seemed to hold his speed longer. What he was doing was using the waves to help him . It is as simple as that. I was doing that too, but nowhere near as much. So here is the technique-

It consists of three parts that are coordinated together.

1. Look for a wave that has just swept under the bow . Once the wave is to  leeward there is a “hole” the bow can be steered into. Steering the bow into these “holes” effectively allows the boat to spend more time sliding downhill hence the increase in speed.

Try  to avoid driving the bow into backs of waves as then the boat has to climb uphill. Sometimes just a little luff will let the bow avoid the wave and fall into the “hole” just behind it. If you get a good wave the boat can be steered  quite a way down say 20 degrees. Once the faster  ride has nearly finished point up again and look for the next suitable wave. I say nearly as it is important not to wait till the boat has slowed down before you head back up to a faster angle. So learning to anticipate is critical. Learning to read the waves and what they will do to your speed is important. Sometimes the waves will link up nicely and the ride can be sustained  for quite a while. Often you need to wait till the bigger waves come along so don’t try to surf on every wave.

Sometimes getting more speed allows you to point back up again and  immediately surf on the next wave.

 When turning try not to use much tiller. Use your weight to steer as much as possible. See point 2.

2. Secondly a sharp hike to windward drives the boat forward and down the wave. Don’t be frightened to have the boat heel slightly to windward . If you overdo this however  you will end up capsizing.  Sometimes a little impulse  pump with your body will be enough. Heeling slightly  to windward also has the effect of turning the boat to leeward so you need less rudder movement ie less drag. Watch out for the rules here. If the mast is obviously rolling around that is illegal under propulsion rule.

Repeated body movements are also frowned upon.

3. The third part is a pump on the mainsheet. The rules say you are allowed one pump per wave to initiate planing. Once on the wave you can’t keep pumping. Careful with the rules here.

How fast and how much depends on conditions. Normally 1 or 2 feet of mainsheet or something like that.

Some people trim mainsheet straight off last pulley on boom or even grab the sheet so there is a 2:1 purchase for real fast trim. Remember after the pump you need to ease main back out again to keep optimum trim. When easing ease rapidly and stop mainsheet suddenly . This gives a nice legal leech flick which is fast.
WARNING Pumping the main without also giving a hike to keep the boat flat or even heeled to windward a little is rather slow!

I find hiking just before the  pump seems to work.

What ever you do don’t let the boat heel to leeward . That is real,real slow !

It is also useful to have your board up say ½ to 2/3. This helps prevent  the boat tripping over and wanting to round up . You will know if it’s up too far as you will need plenty of rudder just to stay on course. 

Once I started exaggerating the technique as much as Jeremy I was able to hold him on the next downwind legs. 

The very top sailors at National level make all this seem easy. They work at linking waves together to hold a higher average speed. The potential is there for us all.

matt.
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Part of an 80 boat start at Safety Beach Nationals with about 15 seconds to go.

Pin is just below red boat. Note the large number of 2nd and 3rd rowers.

Being able to hold boat relatively still is important. 1647 was blasting along line and had to bale out. Red boat, 1778 and 1769 got excellent starts.

1747 (yours truly) was in good spot but was a bit slow in last 5 seconds and was trampled by 1743.

Sabres for Sale
Name:                                       “Eat My Bubbles”

Sail number:                              1409 

Hull:                                          Red hull with timber deck

Condition:                                 Very good

Location:                                  Lindisfarne YC

Price:                                        $2,500

Contact:                                    George Underwood - 0411 590 147

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
 

For Sale;
Sabre "Alvin", Sail number 1445. 1 x Walker and 1 x Hooper sail. Alum trolley.
Good boat. Skipper too fat. $3000. Offers considered.

Contact Paul at Montrose Bay Yacht Club.

See you out Sabre sailing.

Matt.
 

 







